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Carr's Landing Community & Recreation Association 

Directors Meeting Minutes of Wednesday July 4, 2018
 

 

1. Chair's welcome and call to order at 7pm

· Directors Present: Doug Worbets, Cara Reed, Sandy Aikens, Wendy Monteith, Dave W., Michael Herald, Kevin Black, Dawn McKone, Linda Smith, Diane Smith
· Regrets, Julie Halfnights, Stan Brynjolfson, Patti Iwaskow 
· Members/Guests present: Stuart and Sandie Barrow, Greg and Sheila Richmond-Peck, Eddie and Robyn Bailey , Barry Van De Snepscheut, Mark Montemurro, Lionel McKone, Carol Green
 

2.  Adoption of the Agenda

· Motion by Diane

· Seconded by Dave
· Carried
 

3.  Adoption of the minutes of the May 2, 2018 Directors meeting:

· Minutes were not circulated so tabled to next meeting
3. Commonage Rd update

· Meeting with Mayor Baker and Mike Mercer at DLC offices with Mark Montemurro, Doug Worbets, Stewart Barrow and Michael Herald on June 27, 2018. Intention to gain understanding and clarification re future plans for Commonage Rd (change in OCP draft to "collector road") and intersection (Carr's Landing Rd and Commonage Rd south) changes. Please refer to attached meeting notes and recommendations for further action.
· Feedback on website to OCP draft is urged by community members.

· Next steps: 

· community residents encouraged to attend and present at future public hearing events regarding importance of maintaining rural character of our area, safety concerns of intersection and newly classified roadway 
· letter from CLC&RA re same--could improvements be scaled back to less wide roadway; signage required for risk reduction at intersection and for "scenic route" to Carr's Landing Rd

· communicate with ward councillor Jeanette Lambert

· develop and circulate survey framed in response to OCP to all CL residents to obtain opinions and desires of entire ward re our road network

· Creation of CLC&RA focus group for OCP that would include Commonage Rd issues for community perspective and Commonage Rd residents  as separate group to consider legal and other options specific to local residents
· obtain previous engineering studies done (Juniper Cove Rd development proposal) re road improvements

· Motion: create Commonage Rd sub-group chaired by Mark that will report monthly to regular CLC&RA meetings

· Moved by Diane
· Seconded by Kevin
· Carried

4.  Business arising from the minutes:

a. Membership inclusion of Lake Country community residents outside of Carr's Landing ward is in contravention to CLC&RA constitution and would have to be changed at AGM. Non-members (from anywhere) are welcome to attend meetings and provide comments but cannot vote on motions.


5.   Director Reports:
A. Treasurers Report:  See attached report submitted by Linda Smith. Current balance $7877.40. Donation of $140.00 received from Patti Iwaskow as percentage of sales of handmade jewellery. Many thanks extended to Patti for the generous donation.
 B. Membership Report - Current membership at 78
C. Social Media/WebSite Report - No Report
D. Communications Report - No Report
E. Recreation Report - No report see below for discussion re focus groups
F. Environmental Report – No report

6.   New Business:
Due to number of individual issues requiring time Doug proposed creation of several "focus groups":
A. Commonage Rd (see above)

B. OCP review process and association response

· OCP review slowly moving in part due to many provincial requirements and upcoming election

· Draft OCP Is currently on website and invites comments from residents.

· Several "hot topic" issues which DLC is commits to hearing about from community

· process will be 1st reading to council followed by opportunities for input and change. 2nd reading with new changes from 1st reading consultation. 3rd reading almost complete document with minor adjustments only expected. 4th reading complete. It is likely that 1st reading only will occur prior to election.

· This is our opportunity to have input re long term future development, roadway networks, etc.

· OCP document covers a lot of material, some comprehensive and some gaps. 

· focus group chaired by Cara

C. Parks and Recreation Master Plan (P&RMP)
· Also underway in draft form and is further ahead than OCP as there are fewer legal requirements to fulfill. Will not go forward till at least September due to promise of DLC to consult with OK Center residents re 1200 new lots and plans pertaining to public usage

· P&RMP committee feels they have good snapshot of what the community wants but CL is poorly represented particularly in financial allocation for future public land improvements

· there is opportunity for 2019 and beyond budget deliberations to advocate for reallocation of some funds to CL area

· focus group will review draft document and create letter from CLC&RA to the new council emphasizing underfunding and issues pertaining to Marshall Park and Gable Beach in particular.

· focus group work includes review of workshop results

· focus group chaired by Kevin and include Keri, Julie and Marie

· Marshall Park lease up in August. Are several misperceptions and concerns  re public use, lack of maintenance, underutilization. DLC is working with sailing club members re new contract and has committed to coordinate with CLC&RA and other groups to move towards a new vision for Marshall Park. Suggestions discussed re better signage for public use, advocate DLC to offer sailing lessons, better manage maintenance. Greg Richmond-Peck and Kevin Black offered to represent CLC&RA 
D. Fundraising/Social events

· Julie has been working on several options for social events this summer, both family and adult oriented.

· Focus group chair Julie, include Dawn and Eddie Bailey
· Motion: Plan event(s) for this summer
· Moved by Dawn

· Seconded by Dave

· Moved

 

7.  Old Business: None
      

8.   Other:
· Bulletin board upkeep. Bob Smith has volunteered to maintain bulletin boards and will present template of "rules" for postings for CLC&RA approval at August meeting. Template copies will be posted on each board re time limits, content, etc. Suggested that commercial postings should be "by donation" or fee. Doug checked with DLC and there are no contraindications or requirements to charging for use of board space. Commercial donations could include CLC&RA website exposure 

· Lake Country events upcoming: 

· July 28 Kopje music in the park 6:40-9pm

· August 14 Swalwell Park music in the park--Beatles tribute band

· July 27, 28 and August 4,5 Carr's Landing Art Tour

· July 14 or 15 hike around CL with Harvey Leamont to lesser known hikes

· DLC has asked that chairs and tables at Gable Beach be removed (complaints received) which make the beach look like a personal rather than a public space. If furniture is not removed, bylaw officer may be directed to deal with it.

· Requested that cars of meeting attendees be parked on the gravel to leave adequate space for firefighters should they be called out during meeting times

· Suggest organizing a "candidates forum" for September or October once nominations are complete for upcoming election.

 9. Motion to Adjourn at 8:45 pm
· Moved by Diane
· Seconded by Doug
· Carried
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